

THE KUTINSKYS

"As we have therefore opportunity, let us do good unto all men, especially unto them who are of the household of faith." *Galatians* 6:10

Graham Road Baptist Church Where the Road Leads to Calvary.

August 2025

Dear Pastors, Church Families, and Praying Friends,

At the beginning of August, God provided an opportunity for us to serve at the Midwest Christian Boys Football Camp in Dwight IL, a ministry of First Baptist Church of Dwight that has spanned more than three decades! Angela served with the Kitchen and Cleaning staff, and I served with the Security Team. While the theme of the camp is building boys into men through teaching them discipline through football, the emphasis is preaching! The boys attend several preaching services each day. We praise God to hear that those services resulted in over 1,000 decisions made, including 26 professions of faith in Christ! Please pray for the boys whose lives were touched by the preaching of God's Word!

In mid-August, we traveled to Johnstown, PA to work with Freedom Hill Baptist Church and Pastor Joseph Grimaldi III. We were joined by our friends, missionaries Jack and Melinda Peeler, who were indispensable in ensuring the successful and timely planning and completion of the task of renovating the platform in the Sanctuary of the 19th century church building. The platform transformation included enlarging the top level, notching out a place for a Lord's Supper Table/Portable Baptismal to be purchased later, and beginning the placement of new carpet, in addition to laying new OSB across the floor of the Sanctuary. The Grimaldi family not only participated in the work (along with a few church members), but provided home cooked meals each night we were there! It was exciting to see the interest of the community passing by the church as we worked. Johnstown is an economically depressed community. There are not many buildings being renovated there. When they see someone investing in their community, they take notice. Please pray for fruit of the harvest as people there see Christ's light shine more brightly in their spiritually dark city! Pray for the Grimaldi family and Freedom Hill Baptist Church as they serve Him there!

A quick word on our new (to us) truck. After nearly two tumultuous months in the shop, we've moved the truck and the warranty claim to another dealership. When the ordeal is complete, I'll send a special update sharing how God used the experience to teach us, and the blessings we saw from Him throughout!

This month, God used Memorial Baptist Church in Ocala, FL to bless us in giving toward the future purchase of an RV (our current RV is on loan from a family member)! The children conducted a penny drive during Vacation Bible School that raised the funds, which were added to by the church. During that same VBS, 11 young people accepted Christ as their Savior! We praise God for how He uses Vacation Bible Schools to work in the hearts of young people! We are thankful for MBC and their heart for missions, as well as His blessing through the church family there!

Please continue to pray for us as we prepare for deputation. There are many administrative aspects to applying with a missions agency, as well as the process of preparing for ordination. We are so thankful to have each of you as partners, whether through financial or other support, but especially through your prayer support!







Your Fellow Servants, Joe & Angela Kutinsky



Email: <u>jkutinsky@yourfellowservant.com</u> **Phone:** 330.310.6631 **Website:** www.yourfellowservant.com **Home Church:** Graham Road Baptist Church 705 Graham Rd. Cuyahoga Falls, OH 44221 **Pastor:** Michael Lovett